
Good evening,  
 
Sorry for the late email. 
 
I am happy to report there are no flu like symptoms for any residents.  We 
continue with our respiratory outbreak with four (4) residents in isolation due to 
common cold symptoms.   
 
We’ve had a quiet day at the lodge today for our resident’s.   
 
Several staff called in sick last night, today and this evening.  All staff are required 
to contact WRHA OESH to report what symptoms they have and are then advised 
on whether or not they should have Covid 19 testing.  We are not allowing any 
staff in our facility that have any cold or flu like symptoms. I’m happy to report 
that staff that have gone for Covid 19 testing have all reported negative 
results.  OESH sends to our office the report on the employee advising the results 
and the next steps for the employee.  We are filling all sick calls and not working 
short. 
 
This virus is working its way into personal care homes in Winnipeg.  This is 
concerning for all of us.  For staff that work at the facilities that have reported 
positive Covid 19 results must contact OESH to find out next steps.  These 
employees must cease all shifts with GLL until GLL receives notification from OESH 
of their status. 
 
There were twelve (12) confirmed Covid 19 cases reported today bringing the 
Manitoba total to one hundred ninety two (192).  Stay home so we can keep 
these numbers low! 
 
We hope that you are all keeping well, practicing social distancing and staying 
close to home.  We thank you for your continued support, positive comments and 
prayers~  We all want to get back to normal with families visiting our resident’s, 
volunteers supporting our facility and students learning through practicum.   
   
If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me 
directly, Alison or our Business Office 204-257-9947.  
   



Please visit the website below for updates:  
   
https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/  

   
BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-
265702143972832/ 
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 

 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 
“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author unknown 
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